

## 8th March 2020

Deputy David Cullinane T.D.,
Dáil Éireann,
Leinster House,
Kildare Street,
Dublin 2
E: david.cullinane@oireachtas.ie

Re: PQ 13108/21 – Sonographers, St. Michael's Hospital

"To ask the Minister for Health the number of whole-time equivalent sonographers in St. Michael's Hospital, Dún Laoghaire in 2020 and to date in 2021; and if he will make a statement on the matter."

Dear Deputy Cullinane,

I refer to the above Parliamentary Question seeking an update on the number of whole-time equivalent sonographers in St. Michael's Hospital, which has been referred to the Ireland East Hospital Group for direct response.

I have had this matter examined and am advised that St Michael's Hospital employs 1 WTE sonographer.

I trust this information is of assistance to you.

Yours sincerely

Paul Gallagher

Chief Director of Nursing and Midwifery

